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Lexington’s Beginnings 
By Todd Mahon, Executive Director  
 

     The City of Lexington, perhaps Anoka 
County’s oddest shaped municipality insofar as 
its actual borders are concerned, had beginnings 
rooted almost as much in what they didn’t want 
to be as what they did.  What they didn’t want 
to be was a cooperative form of government 
like their neighbor, Circle Pines. 
     Both Circle Pines and Lexington 
incorporated out of what had originally been 
Blaine Township. 
     Circle Pines was organized under V.S. 
Petersen’s vision of a 
cooperative 
community.  Petersen 
lost his bank during 
the Great Depression 
and this experience 
convinced him that 
there was something 
wrong with the system 
and that citizens 
needed to organize to 
better leverage 
themselves against big 
money interests.   
     After 
experimenting with 
cooperative picnic and recreational areas, Circle 
Pines established itself as a cooperatively 
governed community in 1946.  Difficulties in 
working with housing developers under the 
cooperative model, along with other issues, 
brought an end to the cooperative model in 
Circle Pines in 1950 when the population of 
Circle Pines voted 89-5 to incorporate as a 
village and effectively end the cooperative 
community.  Yet, even after the new village was 
formed on the grave of the co-op, the spirit of 
those origins still carried over in Circle Pines  

 
 
 
 

during its earliest days as a village. 
     During those few brief years, Lexington 
residents kept an eye on what was happening in 
Circle Pines and some residents seemingly 
vowed not to follow the same path.  Some of 
these differences were fodder for tension 
between the two young communities.  Even as 
Circle Pines was in the midst of moving away 
from its cooperative model, the residents of 
Lexington began to organize a movement to 
incorporate their own village and one of the 

main reasons for this 
organization was to 
avoid being a part of 
Circle Pines’ cooperative 
model. 
     In early 1950, 
residents of the 
Lexington Park area met 
to discuss the idea of 
incorporating as a 
village.  One person at 
the meeting offered the 
idea of joining with the 
current Circle Pines 
cooperative to form one 
village.  The idea had 

some traction and there were talks of exploring 
the idea further. 
     The possibility was headed off at the pass by 
Lexington people who were completely 
opposed to the idea.  They quickly ushered in a 
new idea to incorporate Lexington on its own 
before the two communities could be merged.  
They were successful and on May 5, 1950, at an 
election held in a church basement on Lovell 
Road, the incorporation proposal passed 93-61. 
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From the Director…  
  By Todd Mahon 
 

     December 20, 2010, marked the first of 
more than four years of upcoming Civil 
War sesquicentennials.  December 20, 
1860, is the date that South Carolina 
seceded from the United States, making it 
the first of eleven states to formally secede 
from the Union. 
     Those of us in the history business tend 
to focus a lot on anniversaries.  While we 
will likely continue to do so in the future, 
I’m hoping the sesquicentennial of the 
Civil War is more than remembering dates 
and honoring fallen soldiers.  Those are 
important, but for me history has always 
been about defining who we are by having 
some real conversation and thought on 
who we were. 
     The divide in the interpretation of the 
history of the war is as old as war itself.  
For some, the war is the War of Northern 
Aggression; for others it is about realizing 
the promise of the Declaration of 
Independence and creating for equality for 
all.  State’s rights versus Federal authority; 
northern industrialists versus southern 
agrarians.  Are any of these right?  Are any 
of them wrong?  A post-modernist will tell 
you there’s room for all of them, but not 
everyone agrees with that. 
     The Civil War was the literal and 
ultimate dividing of our nation.  It’s no 
exaggeration to consider the United States 
a divided nation today, just not one that is 
ready to take up arms or one that falls so 
easily down a geographic divide of north 
and south.  Here in Minnesota, we have 
seen two recent statewide elections end in 
near ties.  The public discourse following 
these elections, in my experiences, didn’t 
tend to follow a live-and-let-live 
philosophy. 
     All of this begs the question of how the 
Anoka County Historical Society can 
foster a discussion on the legacy of the 
Civil War and where we are as a nation 
today.  I’m certain we’ll run newsletter 
pieces about Aaron Greenwald and his 
Anoka County cohorts who were the first 
volunteers for the Union Army, and more, 
but let’s all come together and do 
something more than that.  If the next four 
years pass with only commemorations and 
honors for battles and soldiers, we will 
have missed the point.   History is most 
relevant when we use it to examine who 
we are. 

From the President…  
  By Paul Pierce, III 
     Our History Center is loaded with terrific 
reading options.  There are so many great 
things to read that you really wonder if you 
ever need to buy a brand new book—
textbooks and technical books excluded, of 
course!  Even for pure entertainment, ACHS 
is really an embarrassment of riches.  I was 
drawn to a new acquisition the other day, a 
1926 Anokan donated by Olga ‘Swede’ 
Bengtson. 
     I cannot seem to pass by the yearbooks 
without a look because I am drawn by the 
artwork of those bygone eras.  It was a 
substantial reinforcement of my observation 
that most change we experience in the overall 
quality of life is not always an improvement.  
Because they had smaller classes, they had 
room to add nicknames and a quote that was a 
graduates’ favorite, such as Allen Chambers, 
“The hand that follows intellect can achieve.”  
Or a line that the graduate obviously wouldn’t 
have chosen themselves, but other classmates 
summed up their classmate, Eleanor ‘Pete’ 
Peterson with “Trust her not, she is fooling 
thee!”   
     There is Dorothy ‘Dot’ Leathers—“She 
talks all day and says nothing” and wisdom 
from Irving ‘Bushy’ Bourgeois: “Amusement 
is as necessary to man as labor.”  Comedy 
came with Iris ‘Ira’ Halls, “She’s a little wild?  
There’s time a-plenty; She’ll be tame enough 
at ten and twenty.”  
     There is even some mystery from Robert 
‘Bob’ Keillor, “Girls do not interest me in the 
least.”  That’s a quote that he may have felt 
differently about later or perhaps it was 
simply a bold statement.  
     My 1971 graduating class was so large that 
there was only room for a picture and a name.  
The small group putting together the 
yearbook may have never even seen you 
before, much less have some experience they 
could use to sum you up with a quote.  
     Sometimes we can “claw back” that 
quality of the past, such as when my daughter, 
Maria, graduated.  Parents were invited to 
provide a baby picture and a quote for the 
graduates’ yearbook.  My son, Paul the IVth, 
graduates this year and has forbidden us from 
providing a baby picture or quote (but we 
might do it anyway!) 
     These are just samples of what I’ve found 
at ACHS.  You can’t go wrong looking 
though our reading materials.  You can often 
find something that you would never have 
thought to look for or even had a clue you 
could find.  That’s the case with my discovery 
of Franklin ‘Pete’ J. Kline’s graduation 
picture, the son of Dr. James F. Kline, the 
builder and 1926 occupants of the building 
my family has owned for three generations. 

History Center News is published 
by the Anoka County Historical 
Society six times yearly as a 
member benefit. 
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 The Story of an Artifact  ...by Vickie Wendel 

Fingerprints 
     While museums may hate fingerprints, law enforcement 
has made great use of them.  With the new Public Safety 
campus in Andover, the Anoka County Sheriff's fingerprint 
lab was upgraded to a new building with state of the art 
equipment.  Recognizing the importance of keeping their 
history, members of the Sheriff's Office staff made 
arrangements for ACHS to receive a unique piece of their 
out-dated equipment, a Polaroid MP-4 Camera System.  It 
is a combination camera/enlarger unit used from the early 
1990s until 2002 when it was replaced by digital 
equipment. 
     The camera used special film in 4 x 6 or 8 x 10 sheets, 
either black and white or color.  It took highly detailed 
images of evidence, mostly fingerprints.  Careful 
calibrations were necessary by the crime lab deputy to be 
sure the focal length, f-stop, and aperture were set correctly 
to get the best possible image.  This was especially 
challenging when a fingerprint was on an object that was 
curved, such as a bottle.  Special dye stains were 
sometimes used and filters in the camera helped bring out 
hidden details. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     Objects and fingerprints could be enlarged many times 
bigger than life, enhanced with color, or kept at exactly life 
size as needed.  This was called “photomacrography”—the 
“MP” in the name of the equipment.  Deputies used a chart 
to help get the desired image, exposure, and contrast.  
Getting it right the first time was important as each sheet of 
film was $3 or more depending on size. 
     This is a Polaroid camera, meaning the photograph 
came with its developing chemicals in the film’s protective 
covering.  After exposing the film, rollers in the camera 
spread the developing chemicals over the film.  Crime lab 
deputies timed the process, stopped it when the image was 
ready, peeled off the covering, sealed it, and had a finished 
photograph immediately. 
     The idea of identification with finger or hand prints is 
ancient.  Deliberate finger impressions are found on clay 
and paper articles in ancient Egypt, Greek, Chinese and 
Roman cultures.  While these uses did record what is today 
known as identification to a specific individual, the use in 
these cultures was probably more likely to have been a 

substitute for a signature.  A hand print was likely seen as a 
more binding and personal agreement on a contract 
between two cultures than signatures in different languages 
or alphabets. 
     The first notion of the uniqueness of fingerprints came 
in 1788, when a German scientist studying anatomy 
concluded human beings had different patterns of loops, 
whorls, and ridges.  In 1858, an English magistrate in India 
began using fingerprints on contracts in addition to 
signatures, then filed the fingerprints with the government 
to prevent any repudiation of the signatures.  A suggestion 
was made of using fingerprints for identification in 1880, 
but the idea was not warmly received by British police.   
     The idea was passed on to Sir Francis Galton whose 
study of fingerprints resulted in his book Finger Prints, 
published in 1892.  Galton estimated that the odds of two 
people having the same fingerprints were about one in 64 
billion.  At the same time Galton was working on his book, 
a police chief in Argentina began fingerprinting suspects 
and set up a fingerprint file.   
     Though widely discussed by law enforcement around 
the world, the first time fingerprints were the key evidence 
used to identify, arrest, and convict a suspect was in 1902.  
After that widely publicized trial, methods began to be 
developed to recover and record fingerprints, leading 
rapidly to fingerprints as a prime means of identification.  
By 1906, fingerprinting and fingerprint experts were an 
accepted practice in larger cities across the U.S. 
     Anoka County’s first talk of using a person’s unique 
finger marks came in 1901, though the first documented 
use of a expert in fingerprints in the county did not come 
until 1923 when the Post Office in Anoka was robbed.  By 
1927, local law enforcement officers were attending 
training sessions on the use of fingerprints and the new 
Public Safety complex has several labs dedicated to 
identifying fingerprints. 

     Two examples of fingerprint images made with this 
camera.  The right one was “stained” with a dye to enhance 
it, the other used light to bring out details. 

The MP-4 
camera in 
the old 
Anoka 
County 
crime lab. 
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The following article was published in the Falls Evening 
News, published in St. Anthony, Minnesota, on December 
20, 1860. 
  

Startling news by Pony Express! 
DISSOLUTION OF THE UNION 

Tremendous Excitement at Manomin!! 
SECESSION MOVEMENT ON FOOT. 

Government Officers All Resigned! 
GOV. FRIDLEY HAS CALLED A CONVENTION! 
REPUBLICANS ORDERED TO LEAVE 

THE COUNTY. 
FORT SNELLING THREATENED! 

WAR EXPECTED!  
 
     As we were just going to press, we received by the Pony 
Express, intelligence of the most startling character, from 
Manomin.  Secession sentiments are spreading into the 
North.  Manomin county has already determined to secede 
before the first of January.  It will be remembered that this 
county at the late election cast its full vote for Breckenridge.  
Gov. Fridley has called a mass Convention to meet on 
Christmas day, to take final action; whether to form a new 
government, or to be annexed to South Carolina.  A 
monarchial form of government is strongly favored by the 
masses, the Federal officers have all resigned except the 
Postmaster.  Preparations are now making to take Fort 
Snelling, as soon as the new government is formed.  
Republicans have all been ordered to leave the county 
forthwith.  Gov. Fridley has ordered the army to be increased 
to one hundred thousand able bodied men, in case of war. 
 LATER 
     The Mississippi had been blockaded opposite the city of 
Manomin.  Steamers belonging to other States are not 
allowed to pass that port. 
     The Ferry Boats have stopped running.  Great excitement 
among the people.  Two abolitionists hung by a mob.  Four 
barrels of Bassett’s whiskey captured at the mouth of Coon 
Creek.  A military post established at Pleasure Creek.  The 
exportation of native rice stopped for the present.  The rails 
on the Pacific Railroad have been torn up in the excitement, 
and intercourse with other States entirely cut. 
 Old Abe Lincoln burnt in effigy at Rice 
Lake.  There appears to be large delegations from different 
parts of the State are expected to meet at the City of 
Manomin on Christmas day, when a State Constitution will 
be adopted. 
 STILL LATER  
     As these are exciting times we have kept our paper back 
to lay before our readers the latest news.  Great preparations 
are still making for the secessionists to dissolve the Union.  
Property floating on the Mississippi is by nor means safe at 
this time.  Gov. Fridley has issued a proclamation, forbidding 
any one from navigating the river opposite the city of 

Manomin, before the first of April, without permission from 
His Excellency.  The steamer H.M. Rice is undergoing a 
heavy expense for fit her for the Lumber Yard; Commodore 
Harmon will command her, in case of war.--  Saltpeter has 
advanced two hundred percent in the last twenty four hours.  
The Banks have all suspended for the present.  A large crowd 
assembled last evening the Public Square; speeches were 
made and the city illuminated with gas.  Pork is declining 
rapidly. 
 
 
     At first glance, this seems like a factual report that should 
have come from South Carolina, the first state to secede on 
December 20, 1860, rather than from the heart of Minnesota.  
A fact check is required to see the real picture.   
     Manomin County was organized on the same day as 
Anoka County, May 23, 1857, and was 
a very small county, just 18 sections.  
It was the area that, over the next 
century, became Fridley, Columbia 
Heights, Hilltop, and Spring Lake 
Park.  Abram Fridley was the most 
notable county officer and his political 
stand showed him a supporter of the 
Southern Democrat presidential candidate, John 
Breckenridge.  Breckinridge was a pro-slavery candidate.  
Fridley was also said to support States’ rights, the idea that a 
state had the final and highest authority on the laws its 
citizens were held accountable to, not the federal 
government. 
     Most of the people in Manomin County are listed as 
farmers or laborers in the 1860 census.  There were 135 
people in that census, 85 males and 50 females.  They 
belonged in 27 different dwelling places, though four 
dwellings were listed as “unoccupied.”  The majority of the 
inhabitants of Manomin County were organized into family 
units.  The “masses” indicated in the article seem suspect—
even if every person in Manomin County were gathered—
but keep in mind, those with a political voice were only the 
white males over 21 years of age.  No one else was allowed 
to vote in 1860. 
     As for received the message by Pony Express?  Those 
routes never came to Minnesota.  Messages and mail were 
occasionally delivered by a messenger on horseback, but 
these were never associated with the Pony Express Company 
in any way.  An army of 100,000 men?  There were hardly 
that many “able bodied” men in the entire state of Minnesota 
in 1860! 

     The idea of tearing up railroad 
tracks isn’t true as there were no 
railroads in Manomin or Anoka 
counties in 1860.  The first tracks 
in either county were not laid until 
1863 in Manomin and 1864 in 
Anoka.   
 
(Continued on page 5) 

Manomin 
County, 
1860. 

Anoka County, 
1860. 

History—Fact or Fiction? 
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Ralph “Buster” Talbot , right, 1960-1986. 
Bruce Andersohn, center, Sheriff 2002-2010. 
Larry Podany, left, Sheriff 1995-2002. 

 Join ACHS to hear three former Anoka County Sheriffs tell tales of serving as the 
county’s highest ranking law enforcement officer.  In a lively panel discussion format, 
these three former Sheriffs are set to tell tales of car chases, catching bad guys, and 
battling booze—not to mention battles with county board budgets!  These men led 
county law enforcement through the most incredible growth period in county history.  
When Talbot came into the office in 1960, the four county squad cars were equipped with 
two-way radios.  When Andersohn left it in 2010, the 58 patrol deputies were using 
laptop computers with internet connections in their squads.   
 Come shoot the breeze with the Sheriffs in this one-of-a-kind event! 

Saturday, January 22, 2011 
2:00 p.m. 

Anoka County History Center 
2135 3rd Avenue N., Anoka 
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History—Fact or Fiction? (Continued from page 4) 
 
      Context is indeed everything.  Newspapers in the 1860s 
were highly political and prided themselves on the support they 
could garner for their candidate.  Many newspapers put their 
party affiliation in their name—The Anoka Republican and the 
Anoka Democrat were two of the early local papers.  Stories 
about a politician on the other side of the political fence were 
highly popular and truth was not necessarily required.  Rumor, 
innuendo, and outright fiction were part of every day reporting 
and such is the case with this story. 
     The 1860 election results had only recently been announced.  
In Minnesota, there were 34,804 votes cast.  22,069 of them 
were for Lincoln—63.4% of the total Minnesota vote.  Douglas 
got 11,920 votes (34.2%), Breckinridge got 748 votes, and Bell 
got only 50 votes in Minnesota.  Manomin County was one of  

 
the counties Lincoln did not carry in Minnesota. 
     Was Manomin County really planning to secede, blockade 
the Mississippi, declare a monarchy, and hang abolitionists? 
       Not at all, but taking those political jabs at Abram Fridley 
made for great press and points out a fact easily overlooked:  
the politics of 2010 with the heavily partisan mud-slinging that 
can and does happen isn’t new.  Today, many average citizens 
see our current government officials as uncompromising and 
party-oriented, and that begs the question, have we learned 
anything from history?  Are modern jabs at politicians in social 
media (and sometimes main stream media) so different from 
the fictional article that appeared in the 1860 Falls Evening 
News?  If we answer not so different, then perhaps we might 
want to haul out our history books to seek a few lessons from 
both successful and unsuccessful ventures in the past. 
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 Up To Date 

Did you send a Christmas letter? 
     If you did, we would like a copy! 
     All Anoka County residents who send out an annual 
Christmas letter are encouraged to send a copy to the 
Anoka County Historical Society where it will be 
archived for future generations to enjoy.  This fun 
holiday collection will recall the triumphs and 
challenges in the lives of everyday citizens in 2010.  
Imagine how delighted a future researcher will be to 
find such a detailed document of life in Anoka County, 
circa 2010. 
     All letters will become the property of the Historical 
Society; therefore individuals should send their own 
writing and not submit the letters they have received 
from others unless permission is obtained from the 
original Anoka County author.   
     This letter collection is an on-going project, so add 
us to your card list and send one to ACHS every year. 
 

Lexington’s Ornament! 
     Officials from the City of 
Lexington presented ACHS with a 
one-of-a-kind ornament for the 
County Tree on December 7.    It 
features Santa and Lexington’s city 
logo, the Minuteman—who even 
sports a Santa hat in this fun 
ornament.  It has been carefully 
cataloged into our collection and 
archivally stored until next year 
when all the ornaments will be 
brought out for Christmas 2011. 

Announcements and News 
� Just a reminder that the January 13 and February 10 ACHS 
Board of Directors meetings will be at 6:00 p.m.  All are held 
at the History Center.  Board meetings are open to the public 
and everyone is welcome. 

Greetings, Volunteers...by Elaine Koehn 
 

     On November 18, 2010, I was hired to fill the enormous 
vacancy that Maria King’s retirement would leave.  I was so 
very fortunate to have this month with her to learn about all of 
the programs she has coordinated for the past several years.  I 
still have much to learn about the historical society and will rely 
on your knowledge and expertise to guide me. 
     Maria has worked tirelessly to acquaint me with the 
volunteer program and its many facets.  When I feel 
overwhelmed, I look at Maria and say, “How do you do that 
again?”  Her pat response is, “I am only a phone call away”. 
     I had the pleasure of assisting Maria with the American Girl 
Tea featuring Kirsten, and I am already beginning to plan for 
the next American Girl Tea in April spotlighting Samantha.  Be 
sure to watch for the dates.  If you have helped out at teas in the 
past, I would love to hear your ideas. 
     I come to ACHS with twenty years of experience 
coordinating volunteers for the Metro North Adult Basic 
Education program, a consortium of school districts that 
provided basic reading, English as a Second Language, GED 
and High School diploma classes.   Volunteers served in all 
areas.  I have always enjoyed working with volunteers; they are 
the backbone of the community and the heart of every program. 
     I am learning that ACHS relies heavily on volunteers and the 
support you provide fulfills our mission of educating the 
community in the best way possible. 
     I am married and have three grown children, and two 
grandsons.  I love to read, shop, go to the YMCA, and spend 
time with my family.  During the summer, you will find me in 
my backyard swimming pool with friends and family.  My 
winters have consisted of travel and I also enjoy downhill 
skiing. 
     I am looking forward to the upcoming year.  If you have a 
minute, stop by or give me a call.  I would love to hear from 
you. 
 Elaine Koehn 
 Volunteer Coordinator 

A fond farewell 
     Since 1991, only two county board members have served 
as the Historical Society's liaison, Dennis Berg (right) and 
Dick Lang (left), both of whom are retiring in January.  At the 
December 14th board meeting, ACHS Executive Director 
Todd Mahon presented each with a plaque to recognize and 
thank them for their faithful service to ACHS. 



7 

 Contributions & New Members — Thank you 
(All lists are current to December 27, 2010.) 
 

DONATIONS 
Robert Akin 
Julian Andersen Family 
June Anderson 
LaVerne Anderson 
Marian Auchter 
Marlys Burman 
Richard and Darlene Caswell 
Jeannine Chamberlain 
Warren & EvaMae Cleator 
Phyllis and Erwin Dargis 
Sue Dilcher 
Carol and Robert Dordan 
Lucille Elrite 
Betty Erickson 
Marilyn Gay 
Bernadene Heath 
Darlene Hinz 
David Hoagland 
Merlin and Betsy Hunt 
Mary Jablonski 
Melvin Larson 
David & Donna Legrid 
Becky Loader & Michael Ritchie 
Jerome & Marilyn Manley 
John & Lillian Meyer 
Carol Moen 
Beverly Olson 
Roger Oppegard 
Lynne Rickert 
Will and Gina Ridge 
Leslie Ross 
Lauren Sage 
Jean Seaborg 
Mary Sell 
Pat Snodgrass 
Ann and Gary Steen 
Jim and Lee Swisher 
Lael Theis 
Barb Thurston & Joey Norton 
Beverly Olson 
Don & Catherine Vesley 
Jill Weaver 
Amanda Wendel 
Ron and Vickie Wendel 
Ernest & Sharon Woizeschke 
Sgt. Peter Wojciechowski 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ARTIFACT DONORS  
Anoka County Veterans Service Office 
Anoka Halloween Committee 
Anoka Masonic Lodge #30 
Michelle Benson 
Ronald Bouley 
JoAnn Christenson 
Shirley Christenson 
Phyllis Dargis 
Fred Gundlach 
Diana Hanson 
History Museum of Great Falls,  
   Montana 
Lake George Conservation Club 
Carol LeDoux 
Carol Hutchinson Moen 
William and Janet Nelson 
Eileen Rathbun 
Marilyn Giddings Sawyer 
Pat Schawappach 
Barb Scottston 
Ned Storla 
Marjorie Strause 
Thurston-Lindberg Mortuary 
Ron Wendel 
Dave Westendorf 

NEW MEMBERS  
Kathleen Dilcher 
Marilyn Evans 
Marlene & Frank Fehland 
Brian & Brenda Jaye 
Marne Lemke 
Richard Lemke Family 
Amy & Michael Michelsen 
Barb Miller 
Janet Nelson 
Kay Neutz 
Dean Olson 
Eleanore Pemberton 
Ralph Rooney 
Lael Theis 
Karl Tingelstad 
Dave Westendorf 
Gretchen Zell 
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END OF YEAR GIFT 
MEMBERSHIPS 
Jean Chamberlain 
Sue Dilcher 
Carol Dordan 
Lyle Elverud 
Marilyn Hamm 
Sam Hermanstorfer 
Nancy Hoffman 
Mary Jablonski 
Pauline James 
Al Kordiak 
Jerome and Marilyn Manley 
Irene Parsons 
Marjorie Strouse 
Kathy Tingelstad 
Lori Yager 
Catherine Vesley 

MEMORIALS  
In Memory of Joyce Paul and R.W. Johnson 
   From Roger & Dorothy Carlson 
 
In Honor of David Legrid 
   From Roger & Dorothy Carlson 
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 Coming Events 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

January       20 Years Since Desert Storm 
     (Crooked Lake Library Lobby, 11440 Crooked Lake Blvd., Coon Rapids.)  A special lobby exhibit to look back and reflect on one of 
America’s shortest wars, Desert Storm in 1991.  Do you remember where you were when the bombs began falling on Baghdad? 
  

January 15, 2:00     Quilts and Their Stories 
      (Northtown Library, 711 County Road 10, Blaine) Quilts can tell stories, paint pictures and bring back memories.  Join us at the 
Library to hear the stories behind some of the quilts in the ACHS collection, history of quilting traditions, and preservation tips.  This 
event is FREE and funded by the Minnesota Arts and Cultural Heritage Fund. 
 

January 22, 2:00     Sheriff Stories 
     (Anoka County History Center & Library)  Join ACHS to hear three former Anoka County Sheriffs tell tales of serving as the 
county’s highest ranking law enforcement officer.  In a lively panel discussion format, these three former Sheriffs are set to tell tales of 
car chases, catching bad guys, and battling booze—not to mention battles with county board budgets!  See page 4 for more info. 
 

February 1      Law and Ladders Exhibit Closing 
     (Anoka County History Center & Library.)  These are the last days to see this exhibit featuring artifacts and stories from Anoka 
County's sheriff, police, and fire departments.  Law and Ladders will close forever at the end of the day on February 1, making way for a 
new exhibit scheduled to open in March. 
 

February 19, 2:00     Tastes and Sounds of the Civil War  
      (Rum River Library, 4201 6th Avenue, Anoka) This is a hands-on approach to Minnesota's involvement in the Civil War and helps 
dispel some of the misconceptions they (and us) have about the war.  This event is FREE and funded by the Minnesota Arts and Cultural 
Heritage Fund. 


